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DUNEDIN METHODIST PARISH 
Finding Good in everyone   Finding God in everyone 
www.dunedinmethodist.org.nz 
Find us on Facebook:  Dunedin Methodist Parish 
 

Presbyters Rev David Poultney 974 6172 
 Mobile phone 022 350 2263 
 Office phone 466 3023 
 Office email parish@mmsouth.org.nz 
 

Rev Dr Rod Mitchel 453 3310 
Parish Stewards Mrs Jan Stewart 473 9141 
 John Hardy 472 7377 
 Ross Merrett 489 7663 
Tongan Steward Mr Kaufusi Pole 455 0096 
Parish Prayer Convenor Elaine Merrett 489 7663 

elaineross@xtra.co.nz 
Pastoral Convenor 
Mornington 

Beryl Neutze 477 7377 

Parish Office  466 4600 
bulletins@mmsouth.org.nz 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 28 June 2020 
9.30am Mornington Donald Phillipps 
10.00am Mosgiel David Poultney 
11.00am Glenaven Donald Phillipps 
1.00pm St Kilda TBA 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
Wednesday 24th June  2.00 pm Mornington MWF AGM Mornington Church 
 
 

PARISH BULLETIN 
21 June 2020 
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ON WORSHIP AT LEVEL ONE 
We rejoice that we can Worship and gather together in comparative 
normality. Yet as we recall that there have been two cases of Covid 19 
following a breach in quarantine procedure we must remember this 
apparent normality is a fragile thing.  
 
Knowing that some people do not yet feel they can return to Church and 
that some of you who have done feel uncomfortable about holding 
hands in the Grace I would strongly advise that for the time being we 
share the Grace without holding hands. Likewise the Peace should be 
contactless, or indeed omitted, at this time. However low the risk might 
be our rituals should never be a stumbling block or a source of a needless 
discomfort.  
David 
 
 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
of the 

MORNINGTON METHODIST WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
Wednesday 24th June 2020 at 2pm  

in the Mornington Methodist Church 
The meeting will be held in the Church and the Rev David Poultney will 
chair and address the meeting   All members of the Fellowship are 
invited to attend.  Due to the recent Covid 19 crisis it has been decided 
that our usual social afternoon tea will NOT be held after the meeting. 
 
At the AGM we will discuss how and when these afternoon teas will 
resume for future meetings.  
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STORY FROM THE MISSION 
Ōtēpoti YTH 
One resident that we had in the 
house during the lock down has now moved out and living in a flatting 
situation.  He was basically skipping out of the house with a big smile 
on his face and the change in attitude from when he started at the 
house and up until he left was amazing.  He opened right up and 
appeared confident and content with where he was at and what the 
future held for him.  Before he left he cooked the staff a meal as a 
show of appreciation.  He has been in touch since leaving and his mood 
is the same as when he left. 
 
On the day he left we had another resident move into the house.  She 
has been an excellent addition to the house.  She is of Maori (Kai Tahu), 
Samoan and Pakeha decent.  She is 17 years of age and has been 
through a lot during her young age.  Her mother died 8 months ago 
which can been a very traumatic experience for anyone let alone a 17 
year old.  On top of this, she was responsible for her mothers’ care for 
18 months prior to her passing.  Coupled with this she has no real 
family support and is entirely on her own.  Up until coming to the 
house she has been in various emergency housing situations.  When I 
went to pick her up from her last residence (a motel) there were 30 
gang members out in the driveway.  As you can imagine she was very 
happy to leave that motel and come to the house.  Upon seeing her 
room at the house she started crying and stated that the last time she 
had her bed made for her was by her mother before she passed.  She 
has been at the house for just over a week and the change is obvious.  
She is laughing, smiling, positive and engages well with others.   
 
We have also had another resident start at the house.  He is a young 
Maori male of Kai Tahu decent aged 18.  He is very quiet and has a 
strong belief in god and the scriptures (he went to a Seventh Day 
Adventist boarding school in Palmerston North).  Once he joined the 
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house and we had completed the paper work, he went to meet and 
chat with the other resident.  After an hour or so I went to check up on 
them in the lounge and they were playing monopoly and laughing 
together. 
 
If you would like to support the Mission’s work with a donation, 
please visit www.givealittle.co.nz and search for The Methodist 
Mission 

http://www.givealittle.co.nz/
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